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COMMISSIONER:  I think it is, it's less identifying. 

MS FAYMAN:  It definitely is.  However, we've still got 
this issue where it's not being addressed in very general 
terms, it is being publicly - it's a public hearing and 
it's being live streamed and we still have that risk that 
in my - - -

COMMISSIONER:  Not quite live streamed, we have the 
15-minute delay. 

MS FAYMAN:  Yes.

COMMISSIONER:  Which means that any errors or glitches 
which are picked up can quickly be corrected. 

MS FAYMAN:  But it's certainly accessible to the public in 
a way that if it were to occur in a closed hearing it would 
minimise the risk to my client's safety.  And if it were to 
be in a closed hearing the media would still be present, 
they'd be capable of reporting within the confines of the 
Commission's non-publication orders and various other 
suppression orders that do exist.  The position on behalf 
of my client is that if there is to be evidence that's 
given relating to my client, firstly the pseudonym should 
most definitely be used, and it should be done in a more 
general way if it is to be in a public hearing, and if it 
is to be - if it's a matter that counsel assisting wish to 
go into detail about, the hearing should be closed.

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, all right.  I understand your 
submission.  Thanks Ms Fayman.  Did you want to say 
anything?  

MS TITTENSOR:  I think, Commissioner, you're well aware of 
the arguments.  We seek to elicit the story as publicly as 
we can and as safely as we can.  We do think that that can 
be achieved by use of the 15-minute delay where those 
glitches do occur.

COMMISSIONER:  We could also, when Victoria Police is doing 
the PII process for the transcript, what goes on the 
website, we can also give that to Ms Fayman so she can make 
submissions about whether too in case there's anything she 
wants redacted. 

MS TITTENSOR:  Yes, Commissioner. 
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MS FAYMAN:  I would seek a redaction of today's transcript 
before it is published in relation to references to  

.

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, yes.  

MS FAYMAN:  And perhaps that can be replaced with a 
pseudonym.

COMMISSIONER:  Certainly.  So all the references to  
 before being published will now be replaced 

with the . 

MS TITTENSOR:  Yes, Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER:  We'll certainly take care.  We have already 
been redacting certain bits, dates and things, as we've 
gone through so it's as broad as possible but with still 
telling the story publicly, which I think is very important 
given the High Court's judgment and the public interest in 
finally knowing exactly what happened between Nicola Gobbo 
and Victoria Police. 

MS FAYMAN:  Thank you, Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER:  Thank you for your submissions.  As to the 
order of 31 July 2019, paragraph 2, which was subject to 
any further there is to be no publication of any material, 
statements, information or evidence given made or referred 
to before the Commission which could identify or tend to 
identify the person referred to as, your client, by this 
pseudonym or any previous pseudonym, I'll amend that to say 
by this or any other pseudonym, and add to that or his 
whereabouts, which then makes it a little broader and 
tighter.  So that amendment will be made and a copy of it 
posted on the hearing room door. 

MS FAYMAN:  Thank you, Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER:  I think that deals with your application. 

MS FAYMAN:  There is just one other matter that I'd seek to 
raise in relation to that and that relates to the fact that 
I'm not in a position to monitor the feed.

COMMISSIONER:  I understand. 
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MS FAYMAN:  The difficulty is that while counsel are 
retained, I certainly didn't have any notice of this today.

COMMISSIONER:  Yes. 

MS FAYMAN:  I haven't been in a position to brief counsel 
to attend and make the application.  The difficulty from my 
client's perspective is that he's simply not a position to 
fund, nor arrange for somebody to be monitoring the feed to 
ensure that we don't have a situation where there is 
additional information that's provided that may well breach 
that non-publication order or tend to identify my client.

COMMISSIONER:  Yes.  Well given the position that your 
client is in, his current circumstances, I would expect 
Victoria Police would be looking after his interests to 
some extent and would be conscious of that.  I don't think 
if you had briefed counsel they could have said anything 
more. 

MS FAYMAN:  Yes.

COMMISSIONER:  Or more eloquently than you said it, so your 
client can certainly be comforted by that.  But we will 
remain conscious of the fact of the very real need to 
protect your client's welfare and that of his family. 

MS FAYMAN:  Thank you, Commissioner.  If I could simply be 
advised or put on notice if an issue like this does arise 
and my client can be heard in respect of a matter that may 
require an application to be made.

COMMISSIONER:  Fair enough. 

MS FAYMAN:  Thank you, Commissioner. 

MS ENBOM:  Commissioner, may I be heard very briefly?

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, of course.  

MS ENBOM:  We are doing our absolute best sitting here 
monitoring the live transcript to try and make an 
assessment as to whether too much precision has been given.

COMMISSIONER:  Yes. 
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MS ENBOM:  But it's difficult and it does really concern me 
that we don't know who might be sitting at a computer 
watching, wanting to identify the person, waiting for 
little bits of information that they then record so they 
can then pull it all together and identify the person in 
order to cause that person harm.

COMMISSIONER:  The main thing is that their identity and 
whereabouts is protected.  Those people who are in that 
category, Ms Enbom, the reality is they're very likely to 
know already the original identity of this person.  They're 
very likely to know that.  It's semi in the public sphere 
already, on websites. 

MS ENBOM:  I accept some people already know and there 
might be some other people who would like to do harm that 
don't know and that's why we're so anxiously sitting here 
trying to pick up those little bits of information that 
might be pulled together to identify the person but we'll 
do our best and we'll continue to try and do our best.

COMMISSIONER:  It's a balancing exercise we've got to try 
and do. 

MS ENBOM:  Yes.

COMMISSIONER:  I think at the moment we're getting it 
right.  We're not perfect, but we are getting it right.  
We'll keep trying our hardest, all of us.  Thanks very much 
Ms Fayman.  

MS FAYMAN:  Thanks, Commissioner.  May I be excused?

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, of course.  We're in open hearing again 
now.  

- - -
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